
 

Illinois Temporary Visitor Driver’s License 
 Valid for driving only.  Not valid for identification  

 
The Process for F-1 Students 

 

Step One 
□ Request a verification letter from the International Student Coordinator. 

  You can email Jill Izumikawa at jizumika@harpercollege.edu 
 

  **Ask Jill Izumikawa if your SEVIS record is active** 
 

Step Two 
□ Take the following items to the nearest Social Security Office: 

○ Verification letter from Jill Izumikawa 
○ Your passport 
○ Your Form I-94, available online at www.cbp.gov/I94 
○ Your current Form I-20 

 
You can find the nearest Social Security Office at the following link on the web: 
www.ssa.gov   Use the Office Locator feature and enter your zip code. 

 
□ Request written verification from the Social Security Office that you are NOT eligible for a 

social security number. They will give you a letter. 
 

Step Three 
□ Take the following items to the Chicago West Driver’s License Facility located at 5301 W. 

Lexington Avenue, Chicago, 60644 (See schedule on website) 
 

○ Verification form from the Social Security Office 
○ Your passport 
○ Your Form I-94, available online at www.cbp.gov/I94 
○ Your current Form I-20 
○ Proof of your address in Illinois such as electric bill, water bill, or your 

lease/rental agreement with your name on it. 
 

For a Temporary Visitor Driver’s License, you may only go to this facility or in Rockford. 

□ You will take a written test and a driving test. You will pay approximately $30. 
 For complete details of the Temporary Visitor Driver’s License (TVDL), you may visit 
the following website: 

 
http://www.cyberdriveillinois.com/publications/pdf_publications/tvdlflyer.pdf 
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